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Profile of a Changing Freshman Class 
By SAM KILB 

EDUCATORS believe, strongly, that exposure to students of different cultures makes for an enriched 
educational environment. For this issue’s Data column, we asked colleges and universities for a profile of 
this fall’s freshman class and, for context, matriculants of five years ago. Clearly, the statistical landscape 
is shifting (some numbers are preliminary). 

A change last year in the way race is reported to the government may affect how diverse campuses look. 
“Underrepresented minorities,” usually Hispanic and black students, have been the major indicator of 
diversity. In the new reporting, all students who check being of Hispanic ethnicity are reported as 
Hispanic, regardless of their race; and students now have the option of selecting more than one race. 

Patricia Perea, interim director at the Center for the Study of Race and Ethnicity in America at Brown 
University, doesn’t believe race gives the full picture. “Socioeconomic diversity is important, too,” she 
says. 

That indicator is found in the number of low-income Pell Grant recipients (note the post-recession 
increase), and students who are of the first generation in their family to attend college. Also, some 
major state universities, particularly in Illinois, California and New York, have turned to more out-of-
state or international students, for diversity, yes, but also because they pay higher tuitions. 
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